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QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER 

SUMMER 2019 

 

 

We hope your summer is off to a great start.  In this newsletter, we have 

included a variety of articles covering topics such as tax efficient 

charitable gifting strategies, money saving travel tips and borrowing for 

college.  We hope you enjoy the newsletter and that you and your family 

have a wonderful summer. 

 

Charitable Giving After Tax Reform  

Tax reform changes to the standard deduction and itemized deductions may 
affect your ability to obtain an income tax benefit from charitable giving. 
Projecting how you'll be affected by these changes while there's still time to 
take action is important. 

Income tax benefit of charitable giving  

If you itemize deductions on your federal income tax return, you can generally 
deduct your gifts to qualified charities. However, many itemized deductions 
have been eliminated or restricted, and the standard deduction has 
substantially increased. You can generally choose to take the standard 
deduction or to itemize deductions. As a result of the changes, far fewer 
taxpayers will be able to reduce their taxes by itemizing deductions. 

Taxpayers whose total itemized deductions other than charitable contributions 
would be less than the standard deduction (including adjustments for being 
blind or age 65 or older) effectively have less of a tax savings incentive to 
make charitable gifts. For example, assume that a married couple, both age 
65, have total itemized deductions (other than charitable contributions) of 
$15,000. They would have a standard deduction of $27,000 in 2019. The 
couple would effectively receive no tax savings for the first $12,000 of 
charitable contributions they make. Even with a $12,000 charitable deduction, 
total itemized deductions of $27,000 would not exceed their standard 
deduction. 

Taxpayers whose total itemized deductions other than charitable contributions 
equal or exceed the standard deduction (including adjustments for being blind 
or age 65 or older) generally receive a tax benefit from charitable contributions 
equal to the income taxes saved.  For example, assume that a married couple,  



 

 
 
 

both age 65, have total itemized deductions (other 
than charitable contributions) of $30,000. They 
would be entitled to a standard deduction of $27,000 
in 2019. If they are in the 24% income tax bracket 
and make a charitable contribution of $10,000, they 
would reduce their income taxes by $2,400 ($10,000 
charitable deduction x 24% tax rate).  

However, the amount of your income tax charitable 
deduction may be limited to certain percentages of 
your adjusted gross income (AGI).  For example, your 
deduction for gifts of cash to public charities is 
generally limited to 60% of your AGI for the year, and 
other gifts to charity are typically limited to 30% or 
20% of your AGI. Charitable deductions that exceed 
the AGI limits may generally be carried over and 
deducted over the next five years, subject to the 
income percentage limits in those years. 

Year-end tax planning  

When making charitable gifts during the year, you 
should consider them as part of your year-end tax 
planning. Typically, you have a certain amount of 
control over the timing of income and expenses. You 
generally want to time your recognition of income so 
that it will be taxed at the lowest rate possible, and 
to time your deductible expenses so they can be 
claimed in years when you are in a higher tax 
bracket. 

For example, if you expect that you will be in a 
higher tax bracket next year, it may make sense to 
wait and make the charitable contribution in January 
so you can take the deduction next year when the 
deduction results in a greater tax benefit. Or you 
might shift the charitable contribution, along with 
other itemized deductions, into a year when your 
itemized deductions would be greater than the 
standard deduction amount. And if the income 
percentage limits above are a concern in one year, 
you might consider ways to shift income into that 
year or shift deductions out of that year, so that a 
larger charitable deduction is available for that year. 

A tax professional can help you evaluate your 
individual tax situation. 

Qualified charitable distribution (QCD)  

If you are age 70½ or older, you can make tax-free 
charitable donations 
directly from your IRAs 
(other than SEP and 
SIMPLE IRAs) to a 
qualified charity. The 
distribution must be one 
that would otherwise be 
taxable to you. You can 
exclude up to $100,000 of 
these QCDs from your 
gross income each year. 
And if you file a joint 
return, your spouse (if 
70½ or older) can exclude 
an additional $100,000 of 
QCDs. 

You cannot deduct QCDs 
as a charitable 
contribution because the 
QCD is excluded from 
your gross income. In 
order to get a tax benefit from your charitable 
contribution without this special rule, you would have 
to itemize deductions, and your charitable deduction 
could be limited by the percentage of AGI limitations. 
QCDs may allow you to claim the standard 
deduction and exclude the QCD from income. 

QCDs count toward satisfying any required minimum 
distributions (RMDs) that you would otherwise have 
to receive from your IRA, just as if you had received 
an actual distribution from the plan. 

Caution:  Your QCD cannot be made to a private 

foundation, donor-advised fund, or supporting 

organization. Further, the gift cannot be made in 

exchange for a charitable gift annuity or to a charitable 

remainder trust. 

 

 
Some of the recent 
changes to the standard 
deduction and itemized 
deductions may affect your 
ability to obtain an income 
tax benefit from your 
charitable contributions. 
Incorporating charitable 
giving into your year-end 
tax planning may be even 
more important now. If you 
are age 70½ or older and 
have a traditional IRA, you 
may wish to consider a 
qualified charitable 
distribution. 



 

 
 
 

 

Ten Money-Saving Travel Tips 

Exploring the world sounds fun and exciting, but it 
can be expensive to travel. However, there are ways 
to experience the trip of your dreams on a budget. 
Follow these money-saving tips when planning your 
next vacation to help make 
it more affordable. 

1. Join a frequent flyer 
program. It will probably 
take time to accumulate 
frequent flyer points, but the 
perks can be worth it. 
Depending on the program, 
rewards can include cheaper fares, upgrades, free 
companion tickets, and more. 

2. Be flexible with scheduling. Timing your ticket 
purchases wisely can help you save big. Aim to 
travel during days of the week when airfare tends to 
be cheaper. Similarly, try to fly at unpopular hours 
(e.g., early morning or red-eye flights) for more 
affordable pricing. Avoid traveling during peak 
holiday seasons and school breaks, and be aware of 
big events such as conferences or trade shows that 
tend to make hotel prices soar. 

3. Comparison shop. Research online to find the 
cheapest flights to your desired destination. Mix and 
match your airlines and airports for the best rates — 
you might discover that two one-way tickets are 
cheaper, overall, than purchasing one round-trip 
ticket. Consider all-inclusive options, since the up-
front price you pay is usually the total cost of your 
trip. 

4. Pack smart. Checked baggage fees can rack up 
quickly, especially if you exceed an airline's weight 

limit. Try to stick with carry-on luggage or just 
remember to pack lightly to avoid paying extra for 
overweight bags. 

5. Consider alternatives to hotels. Lower-cost 
lodging options can include hostels, home-exchange 
programs, B&Bs, and vacation rentals. But they do 
require careful research. Find a match that best suits 
your needs by narrowing down potential options 
according to your budget, number of guests, length 
of stay, and space requirements. Look at ratings and 
reviews to determine whether a particular location 
and property will work for you. 

6. Download apps to your smartphone. Take 
advantage of free travel apps that can help you save 
money on things like gas, car rental, airfare, 
hotels/accommodations, and more. Find and 
download messaging apps that your family and 
friends also have so you don't have to pay for text 
messages you send/receive while traveling. 

7. Reduce mobile roaming charges. After a 
relaxing vacation, you probably won't want to come 
home to an expensive phone bill due to data 
roaming charges. Fortunately, many mobile 
networks offer data roaming deals, so check with 
your phone's carrier to learn about packages and 
discounts that may be available to you. And before 
you embark on your travels, adjust settings on your 
phone to disable data roaming as well as software 
downloads. App and phone updates are important, 
but most can wait until you are connected to Wi-Fi, 
which is available for free at many places. 

8. Find free activities. Regardless of where you're 
traveling, it's likely that there are plenty of fun and 
free or low-cost activities. Sightseeing, walking, 
browsing stores, and attending local 
concerts/fairs/cultural events are great ways to 

explore a new place without spending too much (or any) 
money. 



 

 
 
 

9. Act like a local. Blend in with the locals by dining 
out and shopping at stores located away from 
popular tourist streets. Prepare your own food when 
it's practical, and don't shy away from street food — 
it's less expensive than a sit-down restaurant. 

10. Save on car rental. If possible, stick with public 
transportation on your trip. But if you must rent a car, 
book the cheapest option you can find online. You 
can save even more money by choosing to forego 
car rental insurance, but you'll want to review your 
existing auto insurance policy first to see if it comes 
with some form of coverage for rentals. 

 

How much money should a family 

borrow for college? 

There is no magic formula to 
determine how much you or 
your child should borrow for 
college. But there is such a 
thing as borrowing too much. 
How much is too much? One 
guideline is for students to 
borrow no more than their 

expected first-year starting salary after college, 
which, in turn, depends on a student's particular 
major and/or job prospects. 

But this guideline is simply that — a guideline. Just 
as many homeowners got burned in the housing 
crisis by taking out larger mortgages than they could 
afford, families can get burned by borrowing 
amounts for college that seemed reasonable at the 
time but now, in hindsight, are not. 

Keep in mind that student loans will need to be paid 
back over a term of 10 years (possibly longer). A lot 
can happen during that time. What if a student's 
assumptions about future earnings don't pan out? 
Will student loans still be manageable when other 
expenses like rent, utilities, and/or car expenses 

come into play? What if a borrower steps out of the 
workforce for an extended period of time to care for 
children and isn't earning an income? There are 
many variables, and every student's situation is 
different. A loan deferment is available in certain 
situations, but postponing loan payments only kicks 
the can down the road. 

To build in room for the unexpected, a smarter 
strategy may be for undergraduate students to 
borrow no more than the federal student loan limit, 
which is currently $27,000 for four years of college. 
Over a 10-year term with a 5.05% interest rate (the 
current 2018-2019 rate on federal Direct Loans), this 
equals a monthly payment of $287. If a student 
borrows more by adding in co-signed private loans, 
the monthly payment will jump, for example, to $425 
for $40,000 in loans (at the same interest rate) and 
to $638 for $60,000 in loans. Before borrowing any 
amount, students should know exactly what their 
monthly payment will be. And remember: Only 
federal student loans offer income-based repayment 
(IBR) options. 

As for parents, there is no one-size-fits-all rule on how 
much to borrow. Many factors come into play, 
including the number of children in the family, total 
household income and assets, and current and 
projected retirement savings. The overall goal, 
though, is to borrow as little as possible. 

 
This information was developed by Broadridge, an independent third party. It is general in 
nature, is not a complete statement of all information necessary for making an investment 
decision, and is not a recommendation or a solicitation to buy or sell any security. 
Investments and strategies mentioned may not be suitable for all investors. Past 
performance may not be indicative of future results. Raymond James & Associates, Inc. 
member New York Stock Exchange/SIPC does not provide advice on tax, legal or mortgage 
issues. These matters should be discussed with an appropriate professional. 
 
The information contained within this commercial email has been obtained from sources 
considered reliable, but we do not guarantee the foregoing material is accurate or complete. 

 
Prepared by Broadridge Advisor Solutions Copyright 2019. 

 

 



 

 
 
 

ON THE HOMEFRONT 
 

 
Chris - Chris and Shannon had a wonderful time 

celebrating their honeymoon in May in the 
Bahamas.  They are looking forward to boating on 
Casco Bay this summer. 

 
 
 
 
Chris and Shannon in the 
Bahamas on their 
honeymoon. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Adele - Adele, Jim, Charlie and Samuel took an 
incredible trip to Costa Rica in April.  Charlie and 
Samuel are enjoying several different camps this 
summer and looking forward to spending as much 
time outside as possible.  
 
 

 
 
Jim, Adele, Charlie 
and Samuel at 
Mistico Park in Costa 
Rica. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Matt - Matt and his family just held the 20th annual 
golf event in his parents’ memory to raise money for 
the Maine Children’s Cancer Program. They 
surpassed the $500,000 mark for MCCP. 
Liza just returned from an immersion trip to South 
Dakota where she and 9 other school mates worked 
with underprivileged children. Nate continues to 
volunteer at Preble Street Resource Center helping 
the homeless. Both kids have summer jobs, are 
playing sports and enjoying downtime on Sebago  
Lake as a family. Matt and Stacey are doing their 
best to keep up.  

 
 
 
Matt and Nate at a 
baseball tournament in 
NJ. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Liza on her immersion trip 
to South Dakota. 

 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          


